
Town of Mount Holly

NOTICE TO TAXPAYERS

Agreeably to the provisions of Title 32, Section 4111 Ver-
mont Statutes Annotated, notice is hereby given that the 
undersigned Listers within and for the Town of MOUNT 
HOLLY have this day completed the abstract of individual 
lists of persons, co-partnerships, associations, and corpo-
rations owning taxable property in said Town on the first 
day of April 2021, and that they have this day lodged the 
same in the office of the clerk of said town for the inspec-
tion of taxpayers; that on the 21st of MAY 2021 between 
the hours of 9:00am and 4:00PM; and 22nd of MAY 2021 
between the hours of 9:00am and 12:00PM, the under-
signed Listers will meet at the Mount Holly Town Office 
in the Listers Office in said Town, to hear grievances of 
persons, co-partnerships, associations or corporations 
aggrieved by any of their appraisals or by any of their acts 
such Listers who objections thereto in writing shall have 
been filed with them as prescribed by statute, and to make 
such corrections in said abstract as shall upon hearing or 
otherwise be determined by them; and that unless cause 
to the contrary be shown, the contents of said abstract 
will, for the year 2021 become the Grand List of said 
Town and of each person, co-partnership, association or 
corporation therein named.

Due to health threat caused by the Coronavirus 
(COVID-19) and recommendations based on public 
health, we will not be holding face-to-face grievance hear-
ings this year.  If you wish to grieve, you MUST submit a 
grievance in writing by the 20th day of May 2021.  You are 
entitled to state the grievance in a hearing.  To do so, you 
must provide a phone number where we can reach you for 
a phone grievance.

Given under our hands at Mount Holly in the County of 
Rutland this 30th day of April 2021.

Listers of the Town of Mount Holly,

Carol Garrow-Woolley
David Johnson
Mary Surething


